December 16, 2022

Jeffrey Alexander, Ph.D.
Vice President of Academic Affairs
Truckee Meadows Community College
Sierra Building 200H
7000 Dandini Blvd.
Reno, NV 89512
Searcy, AR 72149-5616
jalexander@tmcc.edu

SENT VIA EMAIL

Dear Dr. Alexander:

At their December 2022 meeting, the directors of the National Architectural Accrediting Board (NAAB) reviewed the application for eligibility for candidacy for the Truckee Meadows Community College Bachelor of Architecture program.

Based on the NAAB review, the proposed professional architecture degree program, Bachelor of Architecture (150 semester credits), has been accepted as eligible for candidacy. A virtual visit for initial candidacy will be scheduled in fall 2023. This visit will be conducted under the provisions of the 2020 NAAB Conditions for Accreditation and the 2020 NAAB Procedures for Accreditation.

The program is required to submit an Architecture Program Report (APR) for Initial Candidacy six months before the date of the visit to NAAB at accreditation@naab.org. As the program is developing its APR-IC, it must address all Conditions and sub-conditions.

If you have any questions, please contact the NAAB office at accreditation@naab.org.

Sincerely.

David L. Hoffman, FAIA, NCARB

President

cc: Stephen Schreiber, FAIA, NCARB, DPACSA, Director, NAAB, and Review Panel Member

Kelly Hayes McAlonie, FAIA, Director, NAAB, and Review Panel Member Kreg Mebust, Ma.Ed., ACUE, ASLA, Interim Dean, Technical Services